OCTOBER 13 2016

MINUTES

Spiritual Enrichment Ministry Team

Present: Mary Esther Anderson, Chair; Pat Gibble, Secretary.

Devotions: Mary Esther, reading from "The Upper Room."

Business:

- 1. Fall Retreat at Camp Eder October $28-30\ 2016$. 12 people have signed up to attend and one more is a possibility, with the help of some financial assistance. We have already considered the idea of helping, and the group agreed that we would assist with costs if needed. It is possible that we will have a few additional attendees. Ken Gordon will be talking to the congregation during Sunday worship about the retreat, led by Carol Gordon and himself.
- 2. We discussed the movable partitions we saw at Black Rock Church. (Screenflex Room Dividers) Mary Esther has information from the company in her possession. We did not know if we should proceed with a purchase at the present time, and so it was decided that we would turn over the info to the Facility Team for future consideration.
- 3. Congregational Forum update -- Mary Esther submitted her report for the Congregational Forum for Pat to read and make comments. It was well done and no changes or additions were needed.
- 4. The order for Advent Devotionals was discussed once more and we anticipate the arrival of these booklets, written by Christy Waltersdorf.
- 5. Next meeting: Thursday, November 10 at 10:00 AM.

Devotions for November: Pat Gibble